
 TOWN OF KIRKWOOD 

PUBLIC HEARING 

 

February 25, 2020 
   

  
A public hearing regarding the adoption of a Local Law of the Town of Kirkwood for the year 

2019 entitled “A Local Law Rezoning Tax Map Numbers 162.15-2-4 and 162.15-2-3 from the 

Planned Unit Development District to the Business One District” was held on February 25, 2020 

at 6:00 PM at the Joseph A. Griffin Town Hall, 70 Crescent Drive, Kirkwood, New York with 

Supervisor Gordon Kniffen presiding. 

 

Present: Supervisor Gordon Kniffen 

  Councilman Robert Weingartner 

  Councilman Lewis Grubham 

  Councilwoman Katie Legg 

  Councilman William Diffendorf, Jr. 

 

Also Present: Robert McKertich, Attorney 

  Gayle Diffendorf, Town Clerk 

  Bill Tozer, Deputy DPW Commissioner 

  Marchie Diffendorf, Planning Bd. Chairman 

  Duane Travis, ZBA Chairman 

 

 

Supervisor Kniffen explained this is a public hearing regarding the request for change of zoning 

of 50 Francis Street, Tax Map #162.15-2-4, and 13 Alexander Road, Tax Map #162.15-2-3, from 

PUD (Planned Unit Development) to B1 (Business 1).  The Town of Kirkwood zoning map will 

be amended if this request is adopted.  The reason for this public hearing is so that people are 

aware of this and can speak regarding it.   

 

Supervisor Kniffen opened the hearing for public comment.  Hearing none, he ordered the 

hearing closed at 6:03 PM. 

 

        Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

        Gayle M. Diffendorf 

        Town Clerk 

 


